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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES OF PPG MEETING held on Tuesday 24 May 2022
Venue: Sydenham House Medical Centre – 1.30pm
In attendance on behalf of Sydenham House:  

Jackie Morris, Practice Manager, Dr Chintakuntla, Helen Knight, Lead Receptionist and Pam Mills, Clinical Information Governance Manager.
Minutes taken: Theresa Hassell, Secretary.

In attendance on behalf of Patient Participation Group:

Helen O’Neill (temporary Chairperson), Junetta Whorwell, Patricia Watts, John Murtagh, and Mary Banks.
ITEM










            ACTION
	1 5/22
	Welcome back greetings were shared.

	

	2 5/22
	Apologies: James King, Heather Slater.

	

	3 5/22
	Minutes of last meeting: agreed. 
	

	4 5/22
	Actions of last meeting: 

Funds: HON handed out a statement she had written on her thoughts on fundraising and to start conversation on involvement. She asked who would look after the funding properly? CC advised that should a monetary gift be received to the Practice there is a disclosure of gift book to log such details of how it is spent. He added that perhaps Jackie M could speak to the business manager Lisa Hardy on how to manage the finances from charitable income as her input would be beneficial. 

Topic discussed on fundraising and what CQC would allow regarding what items can be in the reception area.

PPG toolkit – any searches online for other PPG guides found that the existing one has many points of good advice to follow. 
	JM/HK to speak to Lisa Hardy



	5 5/22
6 5/22

7 5/22
	Informing our patients of up to date Practice changes: it became clear that a percentage of our patients are not up to date with the current options of how to contact the Practice. Discussion was held on where and how our changes since Pandemic have been made known to the public and how the different generations manage or not. John M mentioned that since registering at the Practice he has noted an improvement with phone lines and GP access pathways however he is aware of a lot of negative public comment about the Practice on Facebook. He suggested that it was incumbent on the Practice to let the public know of changes in access and to respond to the negativity in a positive manner. It needs communication threads to be regularly shared with the public via social media, Practice website and in the community via ?community publications. It was noted that this requires two strands of a communication strategy to encompass older generations and younger generation information portals.

There is an old Facebook page for our medical centre; unsure who set it up or administrated it.  Who should manage the duties of social media updates/responses – staff or PPG?

John M also suggested an edit is made to the search engines such as Google and Safari for searches to our medical centre that will then offer instant links to our website and how to contact a GP and what to do if no GP appts are left etc. 

Virtual Group: HON decided PPG should put fundraising on a back burner as PPG clearly needs to focus on a tool to communicate changes to the patients.  She would also like PPG to implement set up of a virtual PPG group in order to reach out for responses and feedback on ideas suggested by top tier of PPG members at an Open Forum type of meeting. 

Open Forum working day: She suggested a working day to work on how the PPG are going to set up patient communication but warned it was not fair to leave duties to one just person.

It was discussed to convey that the PPG are back and to say things have changed and to advise on the way calls are triaged, process of GP appointments etc. 

John M left the meeting.
	PPG to discuss at open forum

PPG to find out how this can be done.



	8 5/22
	Update on Sydenham House Group: Jackie M advised she is stepping down from the Practice Manager role and that Helen Knight will take this role from 6 June 2022. Pam Mills advised she will be retiring in August 2022.

Sydenham House is consolidating with Hollington Surgery.
The Stour PCN (Primary Care Network) comprises of surgeries: Sydenham, Hollington, Wye, Kingsnorth, and New Hayesbank.

Ashford Medical Partnership are their own PCN.

Musgrove Park is now the Urgent Treatment Centre (UTC) and Stour Vaccination centre.
	

	9 5/22
	Questions for our GP: queries on medication issue and Pharmacist input/protocol.

Dr clarified current patient triage, referral and face to face protocol. 
	

	10 5/22
	Any other business: 
HON asked group if they knew about Sunflower patterned lanyards worn by patients with hidden disabilities such as deafness to alert public/shop staff. She would like to source an NHS funded supply for GPs to give out. 
	HON & Jackie M to source

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
PPG meeting: Tuesday 20 September 2022 - 1.00pm at Sydenham House
Venue of meeting to be safe, windows open, masks optional. If more than 10 attendees expected, then a change of venue will be arranged.

Open Forum: no date arranged.
	If more than 10 attendees expected, then a change of venue may be arranged.


